
Dear Chairman and Members of the Committee, 

My Name is Wayne Wald and I am a Lamoure County Commissioner and a Wano Township 
Supervisor. House Bill 1258 is nothing more than a condemnation bill. It is set to supersede any 
zoning regulations set forth by local government. We have these regulations in place to protect the 
people, land, environment, and the enjoyment of rural communities. This bill would be the 
beginning step of industrializing our rural communities and land. This bill would take away 
landowner’s rights of their property that they own. SB 2208, HB1444, and HB1258 are to benefit 
certain projects and push them through without local government having any control. All three of 
these bills have common Committee Members that introduced these bills. Senator Patten, Senator 
Kessel, and Representative Brandenburg. Six other Committee Members also helped introduce two 
of these bills. Representative Patten said in the hearing of SB2208, that it doesn’t pertain to wind 
and solar projects. According to the Jetx contract, any easement signed is controlled by the 
company. (Please see the attached page and read sections 12, 13, and 15.) They can sell, transfer, 
give away, etc. the easements. Therefore, Jetx has the easements that can eventually become in the 
hands of wind and solar companies and the local government has no authority anymore. HB 1258 
would have the same impact on local government as SB2208, but would also have an impact on 
landowners property rights. Most of the testimony in favor of these bills is from companies such as 
ALLETE/MN Power, Otter Tail Power Company, MDU Resources Group, and Applied Digital. The 
honesty and transparency has been little to none on these projects, hence the reason for these 
outlandish bills. They know what they are doing is wrong. There has been no proof that these 
projects are justifiable or necessary. It will benefit outside corporations and send power to other 
states and North Dakota will get no benefits from it. Committee Members, you need to listen to the 
people that these bills will affect and stop listening to the lobbyist and state legislators that are 
looking only for personal gain and lining their pockets at the expense of their constituents. They 
should be representing the citizens and taxpayers that voted them into office and stop supporting 
corporate companies that have no benefit to North Dakota. Thank you to all that opposed SB 2208 
and I ask you to oppose HB1258 also and leave local control in the hands of local government.  



 

 



 


